						
						March 4, 2013


Ms. Diana K. Alvarado
Facilities Implementation, Pacific Area    
U.S. Postal Service
1300 Evans Street, Suite 200
San Francisco, CA 94188-8200
 
Dear Ms. Alvarado,
 
[bookmark: _GoBack]    I am writing to express my outrage that the USPS is planning to sell such an important piece of Berkeley and U.S. history as our main post office at 2000 Allston Way, Berkeley. The building is nearly 100 years old, contains two priceless New Deal art works, and provides invaluable service to the public.
    Its central location is a draw for many customers, including local business, the elderly, disabled, and those who do not own cars.  To move from a building the US Postal Service already owns and pays no taxes on to a leased location will add more to the operating costs of the USPS.  It will also be an unfair and expensive burden in transportation and time to the public it is supposed by law to be serving.
    Selling historic properties is not the answer to the financial hardships that Congress imposed on the USPS in 2006.  It will move our public postal service closer to privatization, which I DO NOT WANT TO HAVE HAPPEN, and neither do I wish to see these postal workers who have served me well lose their jobs.
 
    Thank you for your time and consideration.
 
    						Sincerely,
 

